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Highway Multimodal Development

The Highway Multimodal Development Program continues to evolve, as legacy
expansion projects move towards completion or undergo rescoping with robust
community participation, new ExpressLanes advance through the design and
implementation phase, and multimodal components are integrated into freeway and
street projects.

The Highway Multimodal Development Program differs from the Transit Construction
Program in that completed projects represent non-Metro owned capital assets despite
similarities in delivery and construction phases. For most Highway projects, Metro
oversees the planning and early engineering phases, then transitions the project to
Caltrans to execute right-of-way acquisitions and construction. Upon completion,
Highway projects are capitalized as a Caltrans asset with Caltrans assuming primary
responsibility for operations and maintenance.

The FY26 preliminary Highway Multimodal Development budget of $628.7 million
represents a $52.2 million or 7.7% decrease from the FY25 Adopted Budget. This
decrease is primarily driven by right-sizing project budgets across Metro’s Highway
Program and better aligning financial resources with historical burn rates and detailed
project-level forecasts. The FY26 Preliminary Budget supports Metro’s aggressive
expansion of bus-only lane infrastructure and enhancements to bus stop shelters
throughout L.A. County, the construction phase of the 1-105 ExpressLanes, and
incorporation of multi-modal and active transportation components into Metro’s
Multimodal Highway portfolio. Additionally, the FY26 preliminary budget allocates
financial resources to support ongoing construction for the SR-57/SR-60 confluence
project, the I-5 North (North County) project, and comprehensive packages of mobility
improvement projects in the 1-710 North and South regions.
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* Totals may not add up due to rounding.



